Medina County
All Hazards Team

Phone: (330)722-9240
Fax: (330) 764-8455
www.ema.co.medina.oh.us

Medina County All Hazards Advisory Committee

2-25-19
Members: Chief Haas  Chief Painter Guests: Wally Sobczyk Ben Nau
Chief Lindner Chief Davis Matt Sturgeon Chief Winter
Christina Fozio Claudia Judele

Meeting called to order at 1004 Hrs.

Motion to approve the Dec. 12, 2018 Meeting Minutes made by Christina Fozio, Chief Lindner 2" the
motion, No discussion, Motion approved by all.

Old Business:

Chief Haas asked Wally about the SCO Trailer door and when they are being repaired. Wally stated he is
waiting for quotes for trailer striping, which he has no received.

Chief Haas asked if all purchases are in. Wally stated that they are.

Building Plans:
Christina Fozio visited the Architect last week about the building drawings. They had a discussion about the

location of this building possibly near the new Lafayette Fire Station and Akron University.

New Business:
Waiting for the Homeland Security Grant for Mass Casualty/Fatality Plan. Chief Haas also advised about

getting new equipment through this Grant.

Rope:
Larry Walters has been working on pricing to purchase All Weather Gear for Team Members. Larry received

a quote from Ritz Safety in Medina and the quote is lower than other Vendors. We have budgeted $3000.00
for 2019 for this gear. Wally asked to purchase this gear, Motion to approved by Christina Fozio, Chief Lindner
2" the motion, No discussion, Motion approved by all.

Swift Water:
Wally asked to purchase two (2) Outboard Boat Motor Dollies at a cost of $569.00/ea. and $79.00/ea. for

shipping. Total cost would be $1296.00. Motion was made to approve the purchase by Chief Davis, Chief
Painter 2" the motion, No discussion, Motion approved by all.



(con't)
Region 5:
A request was made during the last Region 5 meeting to purchase a grip hoist and forklift equipment

through the R-5 Grant.
All Region 5 personnel needs to fill out the EMAC paperwork for deployment.

Misc:

Christina Fozio states that the County hired a new Risk Manager. His name is Ryan. He will be visiting all of
the County entities.

Christina Fozio stated about possible training with the County Employees. This training could offer Trench
Rescue Competent Person training, along with the possibility of Hazmat Training to the employees.

Brad Winter discussed information about OSHA and training.

Next Meeting: March 21, 2019 at 1000 Hrs. in the EOC

Motion to adjourn made by Chief Davis, Chief Lindner 2" the motion, No discussion, Motion approved by all.
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